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Site Report – Nondalton – October 2021 
To: Superintendent Kasie Luke 
and LPSD School Board Members 

From: Moon McCarley, Principal 

 

 
Outstanding Activities and Events 
• The first month of school was a whirlwind. Students returned to school enthusiastically.  
• In place of an open house, we hosted Student/Parent/Teacher conferences. Everyone had the 

opportunity to meet the teachers, see the classrooms, and give input on the school goals.  
Personnel  
• Nancy Hobson has joined the Nondalton staff as the PE and open gym Aide.  
• Our PK position is open at this time.  

Standards Based System/Curriculum Progress 
•  In the primary classroom they are learning about community, careers, and seasons. They also made a 

map of Nondalton. 
• In the upper elementary class they are “chugging along.” They have several students preparing to take 

the end of levels they didn’t quite reach in the spring. Ms. Ward teaches levels 3-8 of science. That class 
has been very successful with students always engaged and learning. The pictures in this report were 
taken during that class.  
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• The large secondary group is always busy. Those who were at school jumped right into learning. 
Students are focused and motivated. It’s great to see.  

• Mr. Hagen’s class has been finding ways to help all around the school and community. What would we 
do without them?  

Technology Progress 
• Nothing to report 

Facility Update 
• The school interior was painted and thoroughly cleaned over the summer. It looks great. 
• The community of Nondalton does not have gas. It has been out since early August. Currently there is 

no plan to get more.  
 

LSAC Activity 
• We’re hoping to have a successful LSAC meeting in October.  
 

Volunteer Report 
• Nothing to report  

 
Professional Development 
• Tuesday afternoons have been used for collaborative planning of community engagement activities 

and academic data review.  
Pupil Attendance 

• We started school with a number of students out of town. They were visiting relatives, attending the 
state fair, and at camp. Teachers did everything they could.  

Student and Staff Safety 
• For the time being we are continuing to adhere to Covid safety protocols. We look forward to a time 

when we don’t have to worry about this any longer.  
Subsistence Calendar 

• Beginning of the year attendance was very strong the first couple of years of the subsistence 
calendar. This year we had the same issues we dealt with before the subsistence calendar was 
instituted.    

Other 
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